Dear Parents:

We are so excited that your student is attending Escape 2025!! It's sure to be a super weekend to get away from the normal craziness & draw closer to God and His desire for their lives. This weekend is designed for prayer, solitude, & time in the Word.

This letter includes some of the necessary info. that will assist you in getting your student ready for a fabulous time of refreshing & refocusing at Escape!



<u>Drop-off/Pick-up Info:</u>

- * Students need to be **dropped off** at <u>Foothills Church</u> on **Friday, October 3rd by 1:30pm**. Yes, this means your student may need to leave school early. Please accompany your student to sign them in & take care of any last minute info. we may need from you.
- * Pick up your student on Sunday, October 5th 4:15pm-ish.

Packing List:

- * Physical Study Bible, pen, & journal (This is very important)
- * Warm clothes to layer (we're outside 90% of the time & it will be cold at night!)
- * Sleeping bag & pillow (again, it gets cold at night!)
- * **Physical** Study Bible, pen, & journal (in case you didn't see it the first time, if your student needs a Bible please email me (heather@foothillscp.org) & we will have one at retreat!)
- * Towel & bathroom/shower stuff
- * Flashlight!!!
- * Cash for lunch on the drive home

If your student takes **medication daily**: keep meds in original bottle w/ student name, name of medication, & dosage. Place all meds in a ziplock bag w/ students name on the bag. The best thing is to just include the amount needed for the weekend.

This is a <u>CELLPHONE FREE EVENT</u>. Please DO NOT bring them. (parents can contact Jamin or Pastor Doug to talk to students and students can use their phone if need be.)

Important Numbers:

Jamin - 530.306.1566 *** Pastor Doug - 360.421.7391 *** Leah - 530.919.4040

We are looking forward to a great weekend! If you have additional questions, please let me know.

Heather ~ Student Ministries Admin. ~ heather@foothillscp.org / 530.677.3057